
Dear Family and Friends, 

I just returned from a short but 
encouraging trip to Colca 
Canyon.  The church at Pinchollo 
has been faithful in meeting 
Sundays and Tuesdays.  This is a 
big step in the right direction.  
There was even a new person 
attending this time and she is 
very content to be a part of the 
church.  This is the same church 
that hosted a convention a 
couple of months ago to 
dedicate the new building that 
they built.  Daniel Saiko (the 
man that is teaching that 
Christians can have demons and that diseases and that sins are really unclean spirits that need cast out) was present at 
the convention and presented these teachings.  The main purpose for my trip to Pinchollo this time was to address these 
issues.  I was worried that it would not go well, as these believers know Daniel and respect him as a leader and friend.  

But God was working and they listened to me 
and I believe they understood the problems with 
Daniel’s teaching.  After meetings Saturday night 
and Sunday morning, all of them thanked us for 
coming and asked us when we were going to 
return.  Addressing false teaching is one thing.  
Addressing by name a false teacher that is not 
viewed as such is another, more difficult thing to 
do.  But the Holy Spirit provided wisdom and 
peace. Praise the Lord!  

 

We did have to change the tire that we repaired 
from the last long trip I made.  It looks like it is 
time to just buy a new tire as the tread appears 
to be separating in the area of the last repair.  It 
really is abusive to the vehicles to drive on some 
of these roads.  But God kept us safe once again 
as we noticed the problem before the tire 
actually gave us a problem. 



Sunday afternoon we went to Paclla to 
visit Ubaldo and as always had a wonderful 
time of communion with him.  He is 88, I 
believe, and is probably the most faithful 
of the believers in this part of the canyon.  
He and his daughter are the only Christians 
in their village.  We then went on to Tapay 
were we met up with Godofredo and 
Puquios were we spent the night with 
Procarpio and Aureliana.  Procarpio and his 
wife gave us a pickup load of lacoyote, a 
watermelon shaped squash that is used for 
a sweet pudding type of dessert. 
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Politically, things are fairly calm as 
everyone is getting ready for the special 
congressional elections in January.  As 
you know, Latin American politics are 
never known for stability as we are not 
only seeing in Peru, but also in 
Venezuela, Chile, Bolivia, Ecuador, etc.  
But we are trusting in God.  I Timothy 
1:1-2 I exhort therefore, that, first of 
all, supplications, prayers, 
intercessions, and giving of thanks, be 
made for all men; For kings, and for all 
that are in authority; that we may lead 
a quiet and peaceable life in all 
godliness and honesty. 

Recently two more boys from Belaunde, 
Ronal and Renato, asked how they 
could give their lives to Jesus.  Ronal 
even asked with tears in his eyes, “Do 
you think God will give me another 
chance to give Him my life?”  We had 
the wonderful privilege of seeing them 
both go to Christ for their salvation.  
These boys are 10 and 9 years old.  
Please pray that they will show the fruit 
of a transformed life and of a true 
conversion.  Also pray for the young 
people that are now going to Belaunde 
to teach the kids. 

In regards to our land in Uchumayo, we 
are finishing the fence so that by next 
week it should be finished.  We still 
need to purchase and install two large 
doors for vehicle entrance and one 
smaller door for people.  The property is 
roughly a ½ acre.  I will send out 
another update with photos of that 
project when it is finished. 

Finish Strong,  
Jeff and Angela Anderson 


